The Yezreel Valley College began offering communications studies in 1995 in the framework of its multidisciplinary program in Social Sciences. As the program developed, including curriculum development, staffing, and gaining teaching experience in the field, the college applied to the Council for Higher Education (CHE) for certification to offer a bachelor’s degree in communications. The communications department, operating as a single unit combining theoretical and practical studies, was established in 2002. The final application to the CHE was submitted in 2005, and the department was certified in May 2007. The department received permanent certification in July 2012.
From the outset, the communications department has striven to provide a state-of-the-art and in-depth curriculum that provides its students with a wide and detailed range of theoretical knowledge in various areas of research in communications and culture. This provides them with tools for independent, critical and creative thinking, forming a solid foundation for continuing studies, alongside practical experience in all areas of work in communications. In 2009, the college dedicated a new building as the Communications Studies Center, which houses both theoretical and practical studies. The center’s classrooms are equipped with computers and projectors, has a large screening room, studios for radio and television, and fully outfitted editing rooms. All of these have made this center a magnet for students and the surrounding community, including activities such as radio broadcasts, a yearly student-produced festival, a community magazine, an online newspaper, and more. Throughout the years, the department has worked to strengthen its ties with the high schools in the Jezreel valley and the department’s studios have hosted youth workshops for the ORT Afula communications program as well as for schools in Nof HaGalil (Nazareth Illit) and the Yif’at regional school.
The departmental staff meets in monthly teachers’ forums, departmental seminars, a twice-yearly symposium, and in a variety of committees such as the marketing committee, the student mentorship committee, the conferences committee, and the exceptions committee. They also work together on the steering committee for updating course content to accommodate for changing trends and coordinate between the courses taught in the department. Due to the changes taking place in the field, it was decided, beginning in 2015 after receiving permission, to present the students with the choice of one of three specializations, beginning in their second year of study:
1. Digital communications
2. Marketing communications
3. Television and radio
Due to the low number of students who signed up for television and radio, an application was submitted to open two specialization tracks. As of 2019, students at the beginning of their second year in the communications department must choose between these two specializations:
1. Marketing communications
2. Content management


